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The primary focus of IQAC in the academic session 2023-24 was geared towards documentation
and compilation of data for the 4th cycle of NAAC Accreditation process. The task was
mammoth in proportion as the data encompassed the previous 5years from 2018-219 to 2022-23.
To facilitate the process, a separate NAAC SSR team was formed wherein each quantitative
query was assigned to a specific faculty. This ensured a targeted approach with faster results and
greater accuracy. The team members were assigned a deadline to complete the task. In addition, a
core committee was created with a dedicated responsibility to verify the documents collected. As
the entire submission process was online, a technical team was also formed to upload the data
and create the requisite links for additional data. All this was closely coordinated with the
Website Committee as a lot of the data required to be uploaded on the College portal.

The NEP was successfully implemented in accordance with the curricular framework of the
college for the first year of undergraduate and postgraduate programs. The Board of Studies
meetings were subsequently held for the implementation of NEP in the 2nd year of all programs
for the academic session 2024-25. A feedback was also collected from all students as well as
faculty to understand lacunae, if any, in the 1st year of implementation. This feedback was the
analyzed with academic peers at the BOS meetings and suggestions incorporated in the 2nd year.

As part of the ‘Best Practice’ of the institution, the green initiatives of the college was further
expanded in the creation of a vertical garden, a vigorous “Waste Segregation” drive and a “No
plastic’ initiative. Seminars, talks, workshops were conducted for this purpose under the aegis of
the newly formed ‘Green Club’. Water conservation was another area which was focused upon to
create awareness amongst students as also the neighboring community.

A new industry-oriented program with greater focus towards employability driven skill
development, Bachelors of Commerce in Digital Strategy was designed in the NEP format. This
program was launched based on the specific requirements of the students. The Board of Studies
for the program was constituted and the necessary permissions obtained from the affiliating
University so as to enable the launch of the program from 2024-25 academic session.

Other mandatory quality audits such as the Academic and Administrative Audit, the Green
Audit, the Gender Audit as well as the meetings of all statutory committees – the Academic
Council, the governing Body were held as per norms.


